## Minutes of Women's Club Meeting October 11, 2006

Meeting was called to order at 3:05 p.m by President Dorothy Wood.

Susan Mitchell announced that the member directories ready for members to pick up.

Jeanne Gorman was asked if we had any guests and Mary Bates from St. Petersburg was introduced.

Susan Mitchell gave the treasurers report. (Dorothy has the report).

Barbara Szymanski gave the report on Charles E. Bennett Elementary School. We are collecting kits for students in large ziplock bags: shampoo, toothpaste. toothbrushes, soap, deodorant. These can be brought to her home this week if you have forgotten them.

Sandy Eastman stopped by the school and found needs such as head lice kits. A check in the amount of \$100 was given to the school nurse for these supplies. The nurse will keep the receipts for all purchases.

Thresa Oliverio - Scholarship- no report.

Mela Abate - Sunshine - gave report of card and flowers sent and those who received them.

Susan Mitcxhelll - Directory Ads - Again this year we surpassed Last year by selling over \$2800 worth of ads. A special thanks to Jackie McCann, Pam Coffey, Nancy Nettuno and Mary-Margaret Wzykoski for selling ads. Again, we were reminded to pick up our directories and were also told that Ron Robertson had given us a great price for printing the directories.

Kathie Cardon - Helping Hands- gave a brief report.

Denise Beauchamp - Habitat for Humanity - The house that we will be working on October 28<sup>th</sup> from 8:30 to 1:30 p.m. is on Center Street in Green Cove Springs. Anyone interested please contact Denise. Maps will be on Dyal's desk.

Jackie McCann was thanked for setting up the boat trip in St. Augustine. 36 people went and had a great time.

Sharon Sprott and Shirley Orvosh - Fund Raising - Bingo to be held next Wednesday, October 18th.. If it goes well it will become a regular event.

No meeting at Christmas - We will be having a tea at the Club. Volunteers are needed to coordinate. This will be held on Dec. 13<sup>th</sup> at 3 p.m.

Jacksonville Zoo was a possible fund raiser. They would come out and bring some of the smaller animals. There would be an admission charge which would include lunch (hot dogs and hamburgers). There would be a donation to the Zoo of \$75.00 Motion: Helen Weygand. 2nd. By Susan Mitchell. Vote taken - 11 For, 30 Opposed. Motion failed. E-mail any comments to Sharon or Dorothy.

Three suggestions were offered for a calender which would come out next year. 1 - Pencil sketches of historical sites. 2 - Photos of the area. 3 - Nudie calender (sample was passed around). It was done in South Carolina, very tastefully, of women over 60. We need someone to do research. Talk to Sharon after the meeting.

Helen Weygand - Charitable committee - told us those who have put in for donations. Anyone with a suggestion should call Helen with the agency name, contact person, address, phone number - must be in Clay County

Marlene Jacobs - Box Tops for Education - Betty Crocker, Campbells labels. She still needs to be trained.

Sue Dake - Luminaries - passed out street names - needs block captains - approximately 1 for each 10 houses. Job will be to sell them in a face to face visit, (not in mailbox), with a follow up phone call if you have not received the order. The captains will also deliver the kits. Dates - pick up the supplies on Fri. Dec. 1. 1200 kits will need to be assembled in the club house at 10 a.m. Sat. Dec. 2. Block Captains should pick up their kits no later than 4 p.m. and then deliver them before Dec. 9<sup>th</sup> which is Luminary Night. The Clay County Choir will be singing at the clubhouse that evening.

Meeting adjourned at 4:00 p.m.

Meeting was follow by Green Cove Spring's new Chief of Police Robert Musco

Respectfully submitted by,

Cindy Triay, Acting Secretary